
496 COMMONS

NOTICES

The following notices have been given:-

Mr. Godin-Bill to limit the rate of inter-
est.

Mr. Huoi-To refer the petition of the
Quebec Board of Trade for aid to encourage
the building of composite ships to the Com-
inittee on Shipbuilding.

Mr. McCallum-Enquiry whether it is the
intention of Government to man the provin-
cial gunboats with men from the Royal Navy,
or from the volunteer naval companies.

Mr. McCallum-Enquiry whether it is the
intention of Government to put a duty on
firewood coming from the United States.

DEBATES April 15, 1868

Mr. McCalum-Enquiry whether it is the
intention of Government to discriminate in
the rates of tolls to be imposed on Canadian
and foreign vessels passing our canals in
favour of the former.

MR. J. J. ROSS

The Sergeant-at-Arms reported that he had
been unable to comply with the order for the
arrest of Mr. J. J. Ross, owing to his absence
from the City, and on the motion of Mr.
Mackenzie the swearing in of the Joliette
Select Committee was postponed to the next
meeting of the House, which then rose at
half-past twelve this morning.


